From: USRB

To: Palmer, Leslie L.; SED-Gas Section-North; SED-Gas Section-South; SED-Electric Safety and Reliability Branch -
South; SED-Electric Safety and Reliability Branch - North; SED Wildfire Safety and Enforcement Branch;

Subject: FW: Electric Safety Incident Reported- SAN DIEGO GAS AND ELECTRIC Incident No: 220901-15253

Date: Thursday, September 1, 2022 7:25:49 PM

From: webmaster@cpuc.ca.gov <webmaster@cpuc.ca.gov>

Sent: Thursday, September 1, 2022 7:25:40 PM (UTC-08:00) Pacific Time (US & Canada)

To: USRB <usrb@cpuc.ca.gov>

Cc: MMONJE@SDGE.COM <MMONJE@SDGE.COM>

Subject: Electric Safety Incident Reported- SAN DIEGO GAS AND ELECTRIC Incident No: 220901-15253

The Following information regarding this incident has been reported:

Reporting Date: 9/1/2022 7:21:00 PM

Incident Date: 9/1/2022 @ 7:20 p.m.

Reported By: MAUREEN MONIJE, SR. CLAIM ADVISOR
Utility Name: SAN DIEGO GAS AND ELECTRIC

Phone Number: (619)676-8679

Email Address: MMONJE@SDGE.COM

Incident Location: BARRETT LAKE SAN DIEGO, SAN DIEGO CA

Reasons For Reporting:

- Fatalities? No (Utility: , Others: )

- Names of Fatalities: NONE REPORTED

- Injuries? (Utility: , Others: )

- Names of Injured: NONE REPORTED

- Damage? Yes (Utility: 0157, Others: )

- Interruption? (Total Customers: 317, Total Hours: 28+)
- Operator Judgement? No

- Media Coverage? No

Cause of Incident: Fire (Other Cause: )
Agencies on Scene: Fire,

Facilities Affected:

- Utilities Facilities: SEVERAL POLES
- Voltage (KV):

- Customer's Facilities: 0157

Digln Information:
- Excavator Name:
- Contact:

-Phone: () -

Incident Recovery:
- On Scene Date & Time: 8/31/2022 @ 5:15 p.m.
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- Service Restored: @ 00:00 a.m.

Summary: On 08/31/2022 at 14:56 SDG&E was notified by the Fire Department of a large
acreage fire. Currently over 4000 acres have burnt. We recently learned that there are multiple
SDG&E owned utility poles on this property that sustained fire damages that need to be
replaced. The amount of the damages has yet to be determined but will likely exceed the
reporting requirement threshold of $50,000.00. There are no reported injuries. The cause of
the fire is not known.



